VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

JULY 24, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the July 10th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session after Citizen Comments to discuss Personnel and litigation.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: none
WATER: Dustin Trankle stated there have been four water leaks since the first of July; two main lines and two service lines.
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated that they should get together soon and decide what kind of deducts they could get on the work to be done at the Community Center. There are offers for deducts for demolition. Scott Baltz is nervous about doing some of the demolition along South Jefferson Street due to it being a county road. Randy is going to ask the construction company about doing the demolition work that involves the county and the maintenance department doing the rest.

Randy stated the project along the 200 block of East Laurel Street will be going out for bids in August.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: Betty Keller Timmer stated she checked with the project manager overseeing the old water tower restoration. He is hoping the new crew will get started on Wednesday, July 26th. The new climbing guards were made the same as the temporary ones so now the bottom five rungs are exposed on the ladder. They asked if the rungs could just be cut off. The Board agreed to cutting off the five exposed rungs.
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Resolution 23-08 is the Homecoming Resolution. It is for the Homecoming Parade. It is for a temporary closure of Route 158 from Main Street to Jefferson Street from 5pm to 6pm on Saturday, September 2nd. Mike French made a motion to approve Resolution 23-08 as presented. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Resolution 23-09 is the Resolution for Rodemich Separation of Property. It is to divide the property owned by Eugene Rodemich II into parcels. The Planning Commission recommended the approval. Mike French made a motion to approve Resolution 23-09 as presented. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated the new sound system at the pool has been installed and is in use. Movies In the Park was cancelled due to the weather; it was lightning right at 8pm and the screen had to be taken down. Mark stated he met with the family of Joe Barnes. They will be purchasing a bench memorial for him to be placed at Diamond 1. Scott Baltz has met with them, and a spot has been designated. 
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the Senior Center is going to put $20,000 into an investment account at the First National Bank of Waterloo. The account has a higher interest rate than where the money is currently. The total grant money for the fiscal year for the Senior Center was $247,443, not including $41,000 for new doors and a new sink. There is an option to obtain another $10,000 in grant money from the National Council on Aging if there are at least 100 total flu and covid vaccinations given out at the annual flu clinic. The next meeting is Tuesday, August 15th at 4:30pm at the Community Center.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 15th.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: none
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated Mike Capell and Mike French had met with two solar companies concerning the sewer plant. Mike French stated they thought they had made a decision, but another option presented itself and he feels they should at least listen to what they have to say to make the best-informed decision. 
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the Library has requested use of the park for their Food Truck Night. Randy Burk made a motion to allow the Millstadt Library to use Liederkranz Park for their Food Truck Night on Thursday, September 21st from 6pm to 8pm. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER’S AND CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Mike French made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: Zach Resmann from Community Solar stated his company turns on solar farms and he is looking for applicants such as townships and villages. He looked at some of the Village’s bills and created a proposal. His proposal includes the sewer plant, but it can be removed. There is no install, and nothing would be installed on Village property. There would be a guaranteed saving on the electric bill; the credit shows up on the bill and lowers the cost by 10%. The solar farms are off site and once they are turned the Village would start saving. Discussion followed concerning the amount that could be saved. Mike Capell clarified that Ameren would continue to be the transmission provider. He asked if we would be buying electricity through this company. Mr. Resmann answered not necessarily because he is not a third-party supplier. The solar farm is off site and when they are turned on, they will be handing out credits. Mike Capell clarified that if the Village takes part, Ameren credits the Village because it will be part of the solar farm. Discussion followed. Mike Capell stated he would like to set up a meeting between himself, Mike French, and Mr. Resmann. They will set something up after the meeting.
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Personnel and litigation. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Dustin Trankle. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Mike Todd, Mayor
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